April 3, 2015

Jeffrey Parks

State Water Resources Control Board

Division of Water Quality Certification Program
PO Box 2000

Sacramento, CA. 95812-2000

Subject: Pinecrest Lake level Modification Program
Dear Mr. Parks,

Last week I sent you a detailed reply to the proposed lowering of
Pinecrest Lake levels.

I am enclosing two more documents that illustrate the confusion that
emanates from Tuolumne Utilities District.

I very much believe that someone needs to come to Tuolumne County
to see first hand Pinecrest Lake and to meet with both PG&E and Tuolumne
Utilities District officials before they get any more water from Pinecrest
Lake.

I do not know what damage may be done to the Pinecrest Lake
ecological environment by taking more water from it. However if you are
going to permit the taking of more water for Tuolumne Utilities District,
then you must stipulate that the water be used for current users and not for
the proposed thousands of new connections as suggested by TUD.

The new Environmental Impact Report may indicate that no more
water should be taken from Pinecrest Lake, and that is fine. We may need
the water for next year.

Sincerely, MQA&%
Triant Varellas

P O Box 386
Soulsbyville, CA. 95372






Weather Outlook Predicted to improve

Although our area has not seen a great deal of precipitation and snow as of
yet, conditions are currently better compared to last year, What does the
extended weather outlook look tike for Tunlumne County? This is difficult

to predict. Tuolumne Utilities District (TUD) stays in contact with many
weather related agencies and we try to find the best information for our
planning purposes with updates from Meteorologist, Michelle Mead, from the
Sacramento National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA}. In a
recent update about the weather outlock, Ms. Mead had this information to
share with us, December looks favarable for seeing precipitation, but exact
amounts ara not certain. Temperatures are expected to remain above average
for December as wall which could mean less srow pack.

Ms. Mead also stated thatin a recent update from the Climate Prediction
Center (CPC), when you look at the December-January-February outlock, it
predicis that California witl revert back to a typical EL Nifio signal of above
average precipitaticn prohabilities across southern California, and Equal
chances (33.3% of Above Normal, 33.3% of Normal, and 33.3% of Below
Narmal) across the nortn. Here in Tuolumne County, we are on the edge of
equal or 33% above avarage rainfall,

With the probability for above normal precipitation in December, there is now
a change for the seasonal drought outlook for November-February. California
is now listed as “Drought remains but improves”. According to NOAA, they
would like to continue to emphasize the Drought Remains statement. In a
recent excerpt from the CPC, they conclude; it is expected that most of the
stote will still be in drought to some degree at the end of the winter, with
significant areas still in severe drought or worse despite improvements.
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Is Your Home Ready for-the Cold?

In the Sierra foothills, the weather is unpredictable especially in the winter months. Last year in
December, this area experienced an incredibly cold storm which resulted in many broken pipes or
customers without water, The coldest temperatures typically occur in January and February.

If you have not tzken steps to prepare for freezing temperatures we would ke to remind you again
to take precautionary steps to protect your home and property for cold winter conditions which could
rause pipas to burst or freeze.
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Outside pipes and faucets, and pipes in unheated garages and crawl spaces are most vulnerable to freezing
weather. To prevent pipes from freezing, wrap them with insulating material. Cover them with plastic and secure
with tape, string, or wire, Also, remember to disconnect garden hoses.

Don't wait for an emergency. Find your main water shut-off valve now! If a pipe hreaks, you can stop

excessive water loss and flooding by turning off your main water shut-off valve. It is commonly located
next to the meter, in the garage, or outdoors by the foundation. Test the valves by turning the handle

to be sure it is working properly and identify it with a tag. If a main shut-off valve does not exist, it is
worth having one installed now by your plumber.

If you suspect a water main is broken, immediately contact TUD's 24-hour Customer Service at
(209) 532-5536 so it can he repaired as soon as possible. Visit the TUD website at www.tudwater.com
fer more tips on how to protect your home in the winter.




WELCOME
NEW BOARD
MEMBERS

Welcome Our New TUD Board of Directors!

The District has three newly elected Board of Directars that will start their
terms in December. We would Like you to gat to knew our new Board of
Directors who will be joining Board members John Maciel and Kent Johnscr.

Ron Kepf - Elected to serve two years

Ron is a graduate of Ohio State University with a BS

degree in Land Planning and Landscape Architecture,

He has more than thirty years” experience working with

local stakeholders, governmental agencies, consultants,

cemmunity teaders and the business community to identify
_and resolve planming, entitlement and development issues
“with viable workable solutions.

As the Executive Director of Tuolumne County Business
Council since March 2011, Ron works with local businesses
and our elected officials to facilitate a positive business
climate and family wage jobs te enable more of our young
families to stay in the County.

Ron has lived in Sonora for aover 13 years and has served
on several committees and non-profit boards and currently
servas on the County Planning Committee, the Sonora

- BIA Board and the Visitors Bureau Board. He and his wife
Elizabeth have two daughtars, 2ordan and Lexi whe are
starting medical school in 2016 and are graduates of Sonara
High School and UC Irvine. Ron enjoys fitness, golf, mountain
biking and snowhoarding with his daughters.

Ren W. Ringen - Elected to serve four years

Ran has been involved with Tuolumne County his entire
life starting with his parent’s family vacations here until

he became a full-time resident in 1978. Ron has worked

in the constructicn and repair business, home inspaction,
structural pest inspection and thermography business as a
:professional for aver 51 years. At the beginning of 2012, Ron
was first appointed to the TUD Board of Diractors where he
served for 11 months. His previous knowledge of the TUD
system and long-time interest in water resourcas enable him
to understand the complexity of our County's water issues.
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Ron has attended all the TUD Board meetings and all the
numerous committes meetings for years and continues to

do so.

Ha is extremely immersed in the County having sarved on the
Tuelumna County Board of Supervisors Planning Committee,
participating in the County Natural Resources Committee
and the County Water Agency Policy Advisory Committee and
for the past year and a half as Vice Chairman of the County
Planning Commission. Although Ren has a wide ranga of
interests, he is now focused almost entirely on alternative
energy and water issues, especially as it relates to Tuolumne
County, local agriculture, the environment and the local
economy, With the little time left, Ron s building his zero
enargy home.

Jim Grinnell - Elected to serve four years

Jim is an easy-going guy with a degree in Engineering, plus
advancad degrees in Industrial Administration and Health
Administration. He formerly was & management consultant
and has experience in land use, production control,
inventory contrel, cost reduction, transportation, and
profit improvement.

He serves on the Veteran and Family Advisory Council for the

‘Veterans Administration Palo Alto Health Care Systam. As a

member of the Tuclumne County Commission on Aging, Jim
co-founded the Senicr fair, now called Senicr Expo. He is on
the Area 12 Agency on Aging's Advisory Council. At TUD, he
heopes.to he the Board lizison with local agencias, such as
the Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors, the Sonera City
Council, and other state and mountain county organizations.




A look hack to 2014, makes me reflect on'how vulnerable we are ;
in respect to our water supply. Tuo[umne'ccunty’s main source of
water is the snow pack. This nast yéar we saw unprecedented lack
of snow and precipitation for the area. With this lack of snow to
feed our reservairs, we were all asked to make changes. For TUD -

it was operatmna[ and’ loukang for alternatwe water saurces, Dur
geal is always to provide all of our customers with quality drinking
Water, jsam'tation and water to fight any fires that may appéar in.
our area, We are grateful that we live in a community where we ail
pulled together and conservation helped us make it through this
challenging time. Again we want to thank all of our customers for
their conservatmn efforts.

Looking forward, TUD management and staff are preparing
for 2015. Although we are all haping or a better snow. - -
pack this winter and more precipi't-atio_n, we have bagun

[preparations for continued drought conditions for our're_gion. :

We have continued close communication with Patific Gas
‘and Electric Company (PG&EY, 'who own and operate the

two reservoirs, Pinecrest Lake and Lyons Reservoir that -
we recefve water from: Both of our agencies ara viewing

supply for this coming year. As you may already be aware

it is a balancing act between what snow pack-we receive; =%
predn:ted temperatures and customer d__eman_d.«-We will k,eepf:'
you posted on these activities and invite_yad ,to'bec'qmé__', .
more involved by attending our re'glilarBl_Jard mee_tilj_gs-_h‘eld :
twice a month at.our Board room. For more in’forma'tion S
regardmg the Board mieetings, T encolrage you to visit our
webmte www.tudwater.com ancl chck on the Board page

statistical-and histpr'fca‘lir_:lata ‘t_Q foracast the needed water

Board of Directors

Ron W. Ringen
rringen@tudwater.com

Ron Kopf
rkopf@tudwater.com

Jim Grinnefl
jgrinnell@tudwater.com

John Maciel
jmaciel@tudwater.com

Kent R. Johnson
kiochnson@tudwater.com
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On Tap is published to keep Tuolumne Utilities District customers informed about issues and upcoming events. If you have any story ideas '
or suggestions, please mail them to Lisa Westhrook, at 18885 Nugget Blvd,, Sonara, CA 55370 ar email at lisaw(@ tuolumneutilities.com.



